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2011 GENERAL ELECTIONS PRO-VIDED OPPORTU-NITY FOR SYNERGY BETWEEN INEC AND THE SECURITY SECTOR

T

he 2011 electoral process provided an opportunity for an unprecedented synergy between the Independent National Electoral Com-mission (INEC) and the security sector through the instrumentality of the Interagency Consultative Committee on Election Security (ICCES).

This observation was made yesterday by the INEC Chairman, Professor Attahiru Jega, when he delivered a paper entitled: “The Electoral Process And Security Sector Synergy” to Participants of the Institute For Security Studies (ISS), Abuja.

Professor Jega argued that going forward, the country must build on the gains  of   the  2011  General  Elections
and deepen this synergy. He disclosed that ICCES was a revelation “and we must leverage on it as we prepare for 2010”. Professor Jega who said the Commission was considering how to more effectively counter electoral insecurity, outlined issues that had been raised internally so that the experts on security could advice the Commission. They are:
· All INEC activities should have a risk assessment component before they are approved for implement-tation;

· More attention should be paid to retrieval of men and women deployed, especially when at risk. In the past, emphasis was on retrieval of materials;

· An Election Risks and Security Programme (ERSP) should be established at INEC’s Electoral Institute to focus on the study of election risks and insecurity. (The Commission is working with the International IDEA  to  establish  a fully
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functional Elections Risk Management System.)
· A Basic Security in Election Duties (BaSED) Training Module should be developed by the Electoral Institute. The module would be taken online with certification by all staff on election duties, including ad hoc staff before they are deployed;

· ICCES structure should be completed, especially at the Local Government level;

· The envisaged functions of ICCES should be fully implemented;

· There should be a comprehensive research to evaluate the work of ICCES so far and suggest improvements; and

· Harmonise security bud-gets for subsequent elec-tions.
Professor Jega proposed that the Institute for Security Studies (ISS) should consider organi-zation a seminar on Security Elections in Nigeria:      Lessons    and
Prospects, as part of the preparations for the 2015 General Elections. He said that the Commission would be delighted to collaborate with the Institute in organizing the seminar.

INEC TO PARTNER WOMEN AND YOUTH TO MONITOR CAMPAIGN EXPENSES
The Independent National Electoral Commission (INEC) has pledged to strengthen the partnership with National Women Leaders and Youth Leaders of all registered political parties in Nigeria as part of its efforts to encourage more women to participate actively in politics.

The Commission is also determined to effectively monitor campaign expenses of candidates and political parties with a view to reducing huge amount of money used for political activities which the Commission said is one of the factors militating against the effective participation of women in politics.

Chairman of the Commission, Professor Attahiru Jega who disclosed this at a Knowledge-Sharing And Confidence-Building    work-shop with political parties on Voter Registration, Continuous Voters’ Registration and Permanent Voters’ Cards held at Transcorp Hilton, Abuja said that the 2015 elections would be remarkably much better than 2011 general elections.

Prof. Jega said that the purpose of the workshop which was attended by National Women Leaders and Youth Leaders of Political Parties was to provide information about Continuous Voters’ Registration and create an environment for robust discussions on Voter Registration Optimization and the Permanent Voters’ Cards (PVCs) to be used in the 2015 general elections.

The Chairman noted the important role women and youths play in the politics of the country and assured that the Commission would do everything within its powers to contribute to the empowerment of women especially in the area of capacity building. He promised that the Commission would have more engagements and interactions with    women    and   youth leaders.

He further said that between now and the 2015 elections, the Commission would have regular engagements with all critical stakeholders including women and youth leaders, stating that it has already began quarterly consultative meetings with political parties so as to have violence-free elections in 2015.

The Chairman appealed to political parties and candidates to engage in issue-based campaigns rather than attacking personalities, adding, “it is no longer relevant in this age for candidates to abuse each other during campaigns but to address issues that would benefit the masses.”

Professor Jega urged political parties to practice internal democracy and ensure that they do not engage in anything that is capable of destroying the youth of this country who are not just leaders of tomorrow but leaders of today with enormous responsibilities to the society.
SOCIAL DIARY

SAFIYA QUITS SPINS-TERHOOD

In a ceremony shrouded last weekend, in Hollywood-type secrecy our own comely and voluble Safiya Idris Garba got married to Abdulwahab Yusuf Idiaro.

We wish them conjugal bliss.

